
January 2025 Newsletter

Panel 74 Issue 13

Greetings Area 92!

Tradition One

Our experience has taught us that:

Each member of Alcoholics Anonymous is but a small part of a great
whole. A.A. must continue to live or most of us will surely die. Hence our
common welfare comes first. But individual welfare follows close
afterward.

Alcoholics Anonymous, pg. 563, The Twelve Traditions (The Long Form). Conference approved
literature. Used with permission.

It’s a fact!

1915, January, 25 - Dr. Bob marries Anne R.

1918, January 24 - Bill W. marries Lois B.

1939, January - the draft book (Alcoholics Anonymous) text and personal
stories were completed. AACOA, 164

January 1939 - four hundred multilith copies of the book were distributed
for evaluation. Each copy was stamped “Loan Copy” to protect the
coming copyright. AACA; pg. 165

January 1940 - New York member Jim B suggested the phrases “God as
we understand Him” and “Power greater than ourselves” be added to the
Steps and basic text. LOH; pg. 201/Trad. 3,-12x12
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2025 A.A. International Conference

Vancouver, BC, Canada

July 3-6,2025

Go to: aa.org

Registration is open!

________________

Advanced Rates (ends April 15, 2025)

$160 USD per person

Price increase and Onsite Rates after (April 16-July 6, 2025)

$185 USD per person

Housing Booking Deadline:

5pm PT on Friday, May 9, 2025

________________________
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Area Elected and Appointed Reports

Area Delegate
Happy New Year Area 92!

It’s true what they say, “Time flies when you're having fun!” because this last year has flown by.

I have been busy with my other service position being the 75th General Service Conference

Mail Admin, aka: “The Mail Gal” preparing a new mailing list and welcoming all the new Panel

75 Delegates, and preparing for the 75th General Service Conference. I remember that first

year excitement of being a part of something so much bigger, and I am grateful to say that I still

feel that excitement for this year’s conference.

We will be receiving the background and Final Agenda Items somewhere around Feb 17th -

20th, that gives us a very short window to try and get the synopsis sheets completed and out to

the fellowship in order to allow for adequate time for all members, groups and districts to review

the agenda items and come prepared for discussion at the April Assembly in Libby. I would like

to extend the invitation to help work on the synopsis sheets to any interested in helping out,

especially the GSR’s and District committee chairs. I would really love some good feedback on

the Finance Agenda Items (this is my conference committee) as well as the rest, whether it be a

question about the reports we are tasked with reviewing, comments or suggestions. I would

really like to steer the conversation towards “what are important topics for your groups and

districts”.

Just a quick reminder for those of you planning on attending PRAASA this year in Anchorage,

AK., deadline for the special rate on rooms is February 21st, 2025, after this date the block of

rooms will be released. So make those reservations now, I would love to see Area 92

represented.
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In December I attended the Standing Committee Workshop in Spokane.. Oh my gosh, what a

wonderful, well organized event. The room was full of laughter and chatter all day long as

people wandered around, introducing themselves to each other, sharing in the sunlight of the

spirit. I must say, this was the best workshop I have yet to attend in all my years of service.

Thank you to all the Appointed Chairs for a job well done and to Oleta and District 2 for a

fabulous, engaging workshop, you all are such a great example of fun in service.

Dan and I are planning a “training session” for how we can all collaborate together in Google

Docs without having to “reinvent the wheel”. I would like all of the Panel 74 Elected, Appointed,

DCM’s and anyone else interested to please attend, the date is Thu Jan 16th, 2025 5:30-7pm

PST.

Hope to see you all in Selah at the January Quarterly, in the meantime if you have any

questions or concerns please feel free to contact me.

In Love and Service, Lisa G.

Area Alternate Delegate

To prepare for the coming General Service Conference agenda items, I am providing a workshop on Google
Workspace. The focus of this workshop will be to help the Agenda Committees work in a collaborative way on the new
synopsis sheets.

It will be held on Google Meet January 16th at 5:30pm.

Email me if you want an invite to this online event.

See you in Selah!

Dan M. Alt-Delegate/Registrar Panel 74
alt-delegate@area92aa.org 509-551-6750

Area Chairperson

Holiday Greetings to All as the year draws to a close!! Hoping everyone is staying warm.

This time of year is emotionally difficult for many of us for a variety of reasons. Accordingly, and to compensate there
are usually quite a few fun AA events around year end. Here in Yakima for example we have had and are still having
Alkathon’s and Potlucks.
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I’m looking forward to the upcoming Standing Committee Service Fair at the Spokane Alano Club on December 14th .
This promises to be an exciting and productive event and I
encourage any and all to attend and/or participate. All of you sponsors out there might consider “voluntolding”
(trademark! ��) your sponsees to attend and get a job.

Welcome to our new Secretary Jennifer W who has accepted our (elected officers) request to join us in this
capacity. Thanks as well to Catherine B for your service. Jennifer has already stepped up in a big way with
several of her committee duties and I’m excited that we have her.

I was disappointed that our National Corrections Conference (NCC) bid for 2026 failed at the Charlotte North
Carolina NCC but undeterred and will be returning with a crew to the November 2025 Nashville NCC to bid for
a 2027 NCC here in A92. While disappointed I’m also heartened that the NCC will finally be coming out West
as we lost to A69 Utah (SLC) and I’m sure they will put on a great event in November of 2026. Hopefully we will
be following them in November 2027, more will be revealed.

We are gearing up for our General Service Conference push of agenda items culminating in our Pre-
Conference Assembly in April 2025. I had been offered and was excited to accept an in-person appearance
by Western Regional Canada Trustee Carolyn W and we had ascertained she was available for our January
Quarterly hosted by our non-geographic Spanish District 25 here in District 6 Yakima/Selah but discovered
that the travel was more expensive than expected and subsequently pivoted to her appearing virtually.
I’m still excited that she is going to attend and present for us. So, I’m looking forward to having Carolyn here
virtually as she has committed to. Not sure what she will present on so if anyone has any of their own ideas
feel free to forward them to me. I will most likely leave the final decision to her.

Thanks to all you service junkies for being awesome!! Keep up the good work! I’ll see many of you in
Spokane in a couple of weeks.

Yours in Service
Bryan B
Chair
WSEA92
chair@area92aa.org

Area Alternate Chairperson

Good morning Area92, welcome to 2025. I hope you and your family's friends had an incredible holiday season. The
best part about celebrating holidays for me these days is that I have no blank spots in what I did or said at that
holiday gathering. No sadness when I spend time alone during the season because I am never alone. My higher
power and this fellowship is always with me. Just one of the many blessings of Recovery.

January is the beginning of a new year as well as our 30th Anniversary as Area92. Let's take a moment to reflect to
find those pioneers that decided the Eastside of Washington, Northern Idaho know to most of us as the panhandle,
our amazing groups in Libby & Troy Mt, and those grateful folks down towards Milton Freewater, Remember we are a
the best Area let's celebrate embrace it, and grow in the spirit of unity, fellowship, and recovery.

We are just days away from the January Quarterly in Selah have you made your reservations. Have you asked
someone to share a ride? Have you considered attending virtually due to the ability not to be able to share a ride or a
room? Nothing happens without a little participation and action from you. We are going to have motions come to the
floor that will need consideration on how we as an Area do business. Your voice matters. Your home group matters,
your district matters. Be a part of the conversation, ask the questions, share your thoughts.

I love being a part of the Technology committee, Finance Committee, Hosting the Roundtable for upcoming Assemblies
and Quarterlies. I also attend the Standing committee, DCM and Alt DCM, and Elected meetings each month. These
are some of the greatest moments I share each month so I ask what are you doing to fill your heart in recovery.
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So what has my service been for the last few weeks since we last chatted. I was able to join a new group that meets
daily that truly has brought me much unity in my recovery. It's a meeting that fits into a normally full day. Who says
you can't work full time and serve others. I am so grateful for the teachers before me that have led good examples.
Those incredible DCM that at the October Assembly that remind me to make sure my triangle is in balance. Is your
triangle balanced? I hope the answer is yes.

This past month fear has also reared its head and said to me be afraid things are going to change. Then you contact
a trusted friend and he gently reminds you to go back to page 68. Follow instructions and take some action. You
know what to do, just trust in your higher power and follow that next intuitive thought. So if you are falling into
winter blues this January I offer this sound advice. Redouble your efforts and focus on what you can change. What
are you doing for your recovery, how can you be of maximum benefit to others? Remember we can’t keep it if we
don’t give it away.

Thank you for allowing me to serve you, this area and our families in the future.
Fran L - Alt Chair Area 92 Panel 74

Area Treasurer

HAPPY NEW YEAR! Panel 74’s first year of this rotation is officially in the books. What a whirlwind!
Every day, every week, and every month presented new learning experiences and incredible
opportunities for growth in character building humility. Personally, I am amazed by the spiritual
growth that I have experienced. What a blessing! I am incredibly grateful!
I have been busy wrapping up the month of December and the 2024 fiscal year preparing reports
and presentations for both the upcoming Finance Committee Meeting on Thursday January 9
th, and the Quarterly next week.

The total income received in December was $4,377.44 and the total expenses were $5,042.33. We
ended the month with a ($644.89) net loss for December. Fiscal year 2024 ended with a net loss of
($1,584.84). We hoped to end the year with a net gain, not a loss, but on a positive note, our net
loss for 2024 is a huge improvement compared to the 2023 net loss of ($11,993.16). The 995
Challenge certainly helped with an additional $2,510.47 that we otherwise would not have had!

We are heading in the right direction. If we stay united and work together to support the work of
Washington State East Area 92 with our contributions, our resolute trusted servants will have all
they need to reach the still suffering alcoholic, as we are called to! United we can accomplish all of
our goals, so it makes sense that Unity is our First Tradition!

I have the God of my understanding and Alcoholics Anonymous to thank for my recovery and I have
all of you to thank for the opportunity to serve as your Area 92 Treasurer! For that I thank you!
See you in Selah!

With Love and Gratitude in Service
Carole N, WSEA 92 Treasurer
Att.: Treasurer’s Finance Report
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Area Secretary | Handbook Committee Report

Happy New Year!

I’m thrilled that I will be attending the January Quarterly IN-PERSON!

My first experience in a long time at a live event was the Spokane Standing Committee Workshop, and it was
incredible. A huge thank-you and congratulations to everyone involved in organizing such a successful event!

The Agenda for the January Quarterly is now available on the website, along with the minutes from the July Quarterly
2024. Many thanks to Virginia R. for her hard work translating both of these documents - it's a big undertaking, and
her efforts are greatly appreciated.

The Handbook Committee met twice a month in November but took a short break in December for the holidays. Now
that we’re back on track, we’ll resume monthly meetings. Special thanks to the committee members for their support
and guidance throughout this process. The handbook and motion documents have been updated, and a translated
version of the handbook is currently in progress. All these resources are available on the website.

The GSR Google Email Group is now up and running! While the launch had a few hiccups (including last-minute QR
code issues), there are still several ways to join. GSRs can email me directly at secretary@area92aa.org, or they
can click [HERE] to sign up through a form.

See you in Selah!

YIS,
Jennifer W
Secretary

Area Archives Chair

Welcome 2025!!! It is a new year, and as I began writing this article, I suddenly realized that this is the last year of
my rotation as the Archive Chair. I am looking forward to a fun and productive year. Here I sit, quietly in my
livingroom, reflecting on the past year. I have learned a lot about our archives and the repository, myself, and most
importantly, when “to cease fighting.”

Archive Committee ~ The Archive Committee is an active committee, working throughout the year on various
projects. I am so grateful to Tod R., Jeff S., and Levi for keeping me company for the past year. I truly appreciate your
commitment, time, and support. The committee meets on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 6:30 pm. Soon, our
Delegate, Lisa G., will assign a few districts to participate on this committee for the agenda review. This includes the
GSRs, DCM, District Standing Committee Chairs, and anyone interested in participating. The WSEA 92 Archive
Steering Committee and Archivist will participate in discussing the Archive Conference Agenda item. The Archive
Committee will be preparing both the Archive and Grapevine synopsis sheets. Our first Archive/Grapevine Agenda
Review Committee meeting will be on January 22, 2025 at 6:30 pm. Please mark your calendars.
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Since August of 2024, I have attended many online district business meetings, using the opportunity to introduce
myself, reach out to the local Archive chair and/or Archivist, and invite anyone interested in archives to attend an
Archive Committee meeting. Today, I hopped on to an online district business meeting, to be reminded that I attended
last month’s meeting. If you would like me to attend your meeting, please contact me at
Archives-Chair@Area92AA.org.

December Standing Committee Service Fair ~ Lisa D., our Archivist, and myself hosted the Archive Booth with
the help of many Steering Committee members. We were eager for the opportunity to work together as a team to set
up the most beautiful display; however, Dale’s was pretty damned impressive. More than 60 people signed the guest
book and we donated a delicious, homebaked holiday basket with some of our favorites. Bryan B., our Chair, won the
raffle for our basket and then he gifted it to Kim O. I am still waiting to hear from you Kim.

The Archive Booth also had tri-fold displays, handouts, and 7 binders with information on …
★ Resources for Your Home Group Archives Binder
★ Group History/Oral History Guidelines
★ Archive Resources
★ Archive Workbook
★ Preservation/Digitizing
★ Collection Scope
★ NW Regional AA Archives Workshop 2024

If you are interested in viewing a binder, I can provide you with the table of contents and a cheatsheet for each
document in each binder. Just drop me an email at Archives-Chair@Area92AA.org.

Archive Steering Committee ~

★ Motion ~ We are currently finalizing a motion to clarify the policies, qualifications and duties of the Archive
section of the WSEA 92 Handbook, Section 8.2., to be presented at the 2025 January Quarterly for clear and
conciseness.

★ Repository Schedule ~ On January 11th (the second Saturday of each month) from 10 am to 3 pm, our
Archivist, Lisa D. will host the first work party of the year at the WSEA 92 Archive Repository. The repository
will also be open for tours.

★ Recruitment ~ We are seeking members of the fellowship interested in joining the Archives Steering
Committee. Join our team and get involved. Everyone is welcome … the more participation … the more
experience, strength, and hope to share with each other and others. This is the 12th Step.

Archive Traveling Display ~ A small display will be at the April Pre-Conference Assembly, in Libby, MT. We invite
you to visit our display to see some of WSEA 92’s historical archives.

I wasn’t able to attend the October Assembly in person so I am really looking forward to seeing a lot of you at the
January Quarterly. Come visit us in the beautiful Yakima Valley.

Yours in Love and Service
Michelle W.
WSEA92 ~ Archive Chair ~ Panel 74

archives-chair@area92aa.orgMichelle W
509-517-9138
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Area Archivist

Hello Everyone!

I hope you had a lovely time bringing in the New Year!

I have a lot of news to get to but first I would like to say how much I enjoyed being able to attend the Standing
Committee Workshop Service Fair. It was so much fun and I got to meet and interact with many wonderful people.
We had over 60 people visit the traveling Archive display alone. All of the booths were amazing and playing Bingo
was a big hit! It was an overall great success and I enjoyed it immensely. Congratulations to everyone who worked so
hard to make it happen.

We have an amazing new artifact to add to our Area 92 Archives collection. Robert K. who was Archivist for Area 92
for 8 years was given a desk that belonged to Fran P. who served Washington Area 72 as Panel 23 Chairperson, Panel
27 Delegate, Director of Grapevine Inc. as Treasurer and Delegate Chairman in 1977. His wife Jan P. who was also
very active in service (they both helped to start AA in Romania and Vienna when it was dangerous to do so), gave this
desk to Robert K. many years ago but there was no place to keep it. Mike M. saw Robert and since we have a safe
place to store it now he agreed to let Area 92 take care of it. Tom W. picked it up with the proper Deed of Gift and is
doing some small repairs but it should be ready to be seen at the Repository on January 11, 2025 which is our first
work party and open house (flier attached). I can’t tell you how honored we are to be trusted with this precious gift.

Please come and see Fran’s desk, take a tour or join in helping to preserve our history. Everyone is welcome! We may
have an interruption in this schedule because there may be some construction to the building to add a side door soon
but I will make sure everyone is informed before this happens.

Hope to see you all Saturday!

Thanks,

Lisa D.
WSEA 92 ARCHIVIST
archivist@area92aa.org

Area Corrections Chair

Hello Area 92!!

Here is to Panel 74 and our Delegate Lisa’s rally cry of “Let’s Do More in 24!!” And I think we have

done a pretty good job of living up to such a challenge. As soon as I hear our Delegate’s jingle for 2025, I

will surely start passing it around! “Set it High for 25!”, or maybe,,, “Bullseye’s In 25!!”, or,,, “Give Service

a try in 25!!” I don’t know, we will just wait and see! And now, I will get back into my lane! Lol!!

The Holidays have come and gone, and with them all the Alcathons, potlucks, fantastic speakers, the

stressors and joys of Family, Fellowship, the successes and challenges of new and long-term Sobriety.

And in the AA Service structure we strive year around to have the Hand of AA therefore it all. And in the

bustle of the Holiday’s our network’s structure helps support this peak traffic of our Fellowships
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heartbeat and communications. From our Newsletter trumpeting of events, Tech websites informing

and access to meetings, Bridge and Bridging the Gap Volunteers plugging folks in, Public Information

broadcasts expressing Hope, Professionals with new tools and avenues for our sufferers, our stories and

Histories being gathered and preserved, AA Literature passing from one hand to the next. All of this

spawned from what must have truly seemed like a flimsy reed as Bill’s feet took him to that phone

booth, instead of across that threshold to the barstool. We all, I believe, can look back on our Sobrieties

and see the evidence of our Fellowships Service Structure and the effect it has had. It is no mere

gimmick or busy work for our Sobriety. It is full on-life saving and life changing. I thank all my fellow

Panel 74 members and all of you in Area 92 who give of your time, hearts, love, sweat and tears as we

push into the 2025 New Year. Thank you all for giving me an arena for a life of purpose of which I have

never had before.

Just a couple of quick bullet items. Pink Can Kits can now be found for download here on our Area

website, thank you to our Tech folks!! Scroll down towards the bottom of the page; Corrections – Area

92 Alcoholics Anonymous (area92aa.org) Our Pink Can account is still in the works. Our Treasure

informs that; “We will get this done one way or another in plenty of time before the Quarterly.” And

that segways well into the next item.

We have our January Area 92 Quarterly coming up on the 17 th -18 th in Selah. You can find details here;

January Quarterly 2025 – Area 92 Alcoholics Anonymous (area92aa.org) and I look forward to seeing

many of you there!! Thank you District 25 for Hosting.

We had a homerun hit with our December Standing Committee Workshop “Service Fair” hosted by

District 2!! Great attendance and fun were had by all. Corrections had five new Bridge Volunteers sign

up, several people were able to make their own sobriety Paper Coin, had a great video playing every half

hour in our Corrections “Jail Cell”, was able to fill a Corrections Committee open position, Pink Can Kits

were available, and hooked up a couple folks interested in joining meetings behind the walls. Special

thanks to District Corrections Chairs and Committee Chairs Mary, Dave, Mark, and Patti for working the

tables and booths, I certainly could not have done this alone!!

This months “Editorial Special” is a letter from 16 December 2019, written by one of our inside

Members. I love these letters of testimony which bares witness to the evidence and effect of our Service

Structure at work. Please enjoy Kevin’s letter, signed by all the meeting members. Kevin, if you happen

to read this, I suspect it will transport you back to this moment with pen in hand.

“To our valued fellow A.A.s,

Hi, I am Kevin and I’m an alcoholic. The reason I write this to you is to let you know how your 12 th Step

work is positively affecting not just my life, but dozens inside the walls here at Coyote Ridge Correction
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Center. Your efforts at attending our meetings, or supporting us with literature and books, allows us to

be on the right path in sobriety.

Drugs and alcohol are available in prison. So is a meeting. We have Monday evening meetings with

more than 30 people present, and Saturday a.m. meetings where 12-20 usually attend. At each of these

we have literature, Big Books, 12x12’s, and Daily Reflections or As Bill See’s It, all set out for anyone to

take. Oh, and Grapevine also, both in Spanish and English. Each Monday two of our Religious Activities

Center employees do a book run where unused books, including those listed above, are brought back into

circulation for those in need.

Right now, I’m sitting in a meeting about to start. The books you have donated are all around the room.

One of you is here with us so that this meeting will be able to take place. In short, you have helped us

change our lives in sobriety, and we thank you.

Kevin, Perry, Johnathan, Mike, Joe, Tom, Tae, Lori, Ronnen, Dennis, William, Jason, Billy, Alan, Shawn,

Ronnie, Phoenix, Jeff, Daimon, Stephen, Tony, James.”

Please, reach out and bug me,

corrections@area92aa.org

Dale B. Corrections Chair / Area 92 / Panel 74

Area CPC Chair

Welcome 2025!!...And Happy Belated “No Hangover Day”!!!!

Districts have been busy helping with the Dec 2024 Standing Committee Workshop, thank-you D8
especially & the hosting districts. Thank-you to all who stopped by the booth & shown interest in CPC as a
way to carry our message of Alcoholics Anonymous. I cannot think of Spokane’s Central Office without
thinking of my special friend, Rainey. Rock On dear Rainey!

Other events being developed or implemented:
● D7 members and D22 going into the local clinics to share what AA is and what AA is not.
● Luncheons or a 10 minute meet and greet accompanied with food.
● Our letter to the judges for inclusion to the CPC workbook is being brought to the area level.

This month is our first quarterly for the year. I regret my inability to attend. However, with great excitement I share
that one of the CPC committee members will be there in Selah as my alternate. Thank-you D8 for being open and
willing!

● One-page resource to find links online from GSO, our working group, and beyond:
● PI & CPC Working Group Resources Digital Flyer. ***aa.org for downloadable videos to:
● Human Resources, Judges, etc.
● Poster cards to download with your own hotline number, QR code or other CPC connection.
● Quarterly Professionals Presentation on January 8, 2025
● Outreach documentation and flyers available in English & Spanish to distribute locally.
● A Nursing Event webpage is available.
● A referral webpage for professionals is also available. We aim to target professionals & have them attend the
● next event.
●
● Please collaborate with local PI/CPC committees & districts - to inform & not infringe on
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●
● existing relationships.
●
● Examples of local outreach are university health fairs, nursing schools, &
● hospitals.
●
● College recovery programs can be targeted for outreach. We support training the new
● generation.
●
● These articles are resources for us to use for a professional recommendation that AA works.
● College Students Need Help, Recovery Research Institute, The latest edition of “About AA” is available:
● AAWS CPC Professional Newsletter: About AA Fall 2024. Prior edition: AAWS CPC Professional
● Newsletter: About AA Winter 2023.
●
● Carrying the Message in AA in the Digital Age: Final report 2023,
● World Service Report, AA in the Digital Age ***Australia’s newsletter:
● National PI/PA Patter, Australia, December 2024.

Alex W., P74 A9 Delegate CPC Chair: Roles are assigned to Conference
Committees. Her passion is more around the internet & public information so that is the perspective and
experience she brings to the committee. She’s prepared by researching all things CPC.
While the AA fellowship sets the agenda for the committee, they can discuss other topics that arise. She is under 30yo
and social media has always been a part of her life. Alex defines social media as online platforms that help
us engage with the outside world. Oftentimes social media is used to promote a product to educate us, to
help us understand in an engaging way: ideas, concepts, etc. She has insights for our AA accounts that
can boost viewing and sharing. Alex asked the head of social media for Adobe to assess the existing
platforms used by A.A. and provide professional feedback. Alex shared those comments/information with
AA during the conference committee, no suggestions were taken. AA moves slower than social media, so
AA’s current online presence is archaic.
She believes there is a way to engage with the platforms, but it requires people with knowledge and experience to do
so. In the social media world, our AAWS LinkedIn page has poor engagement: ex. 4,175 followers but only engaging
31. There are simple fixes that could correct the problem:

● 1) the videos are too long: no one is watching a video over 30 seconds
● 2) Links to pictures/videos should be clickable and take you to another destination
● 3) It’s an English-based platform,so only use English
● 4) The text should take no longer than 2 minutes to read (50 to 200 characters is
● ideal).

Neither the internet nor AA.org is an easy place for professionals to find answers - especially
when they do not know what CPC is. Many searches are done by a spectrum of professionals that AA
doesn’t appear in the results, i.e., teachers, doctors, nurses, lawyers. When looking for answers, they
want something bite-size: they are busy and want something they can easily pass on. We need to be
creative in providing this.
At conference, they spoke about modifying the existing meeting guide app to
educate the professional - with short, relevant, and shareable information. She will be pushing the Trustees
on the following items on January 6:

● 1) Developing hard-copy service materials for distribution to
● professionals. If your local area has examples, please pass them on to her.
● 2) Rescripting CPC videos that
● are 30 seconds long
● 3) Committee is against creating another pamphlet! Infographics may be an
● alternative because it can be shared. ***

Australia's website is amazing with the ability to chat with people who visit (shared by PI). There are flyers in this
newsletter with a couple different looks for your audience.

In Love & Service, Lorri T, Panel 74 A92 CPC Chair. cpcarea92aa.org.
Monthly meetings-first Thursday 7 pm. All are welcome. Trying to keep to a 250 word yet informative report is my
undoing.
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Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

Hello Area 92,

So the SCW in Spokane was fun! I like that kind of stuff.
I hope everyone had fun during the holidays and also had a Merry Christmas and spent time with family and loved
ones.

Back to business! When they first released the Plain Language Big Book they made 70,000 copies and sold out in less
than 2 weeks and they are working on the second printing now. A few people asked me for the new Service Manual at
the SCW in Spokane and I did not have them with me but i did order them right when they were released but the mail
was at a crazy busy time of year, however they were on my porch when we got home from Spokane so I do have
them now and will have them at the January Quarterly. Also a few people have asked me about the new 2025 catalog
in the hardcopy but they still have not released it yet but I will keep an eye on it and check almost every time I go
onto the website to see if it is released. As soon as it is, I will get some, so if anyone does want one they can let me
know. Ditto with the second printing of the Plain Language Big Book.
So as I put in the newsletter every month any Questions anyone can email me anytime and if you would like to join
the Grapevine/Literature monthly meeting on the fourth Monday of every month just email me and I will get you
added.

And just so everyone is aware, the Agenda items are coming up so if anyone wants to have their input on any of these
items that are going to be coming up in New York, this is your chance to get your voice heard.

Hope to see all of you in January In Selah at the Quarterly.

--
Yours in Service
Area 92 Panel 74
Ricky Leonard
Grapevine & Literature
literature@area92aa.org

Area Newsletter Editor

I’m grateful to serve as your Area Newsletter Editor! Thank you for the opportunity. This is where you can find me
newsletter@area92aa.org This is where you can find our Newsletter Archives: area92aa.org\newsletters Be sure to
make contact via email to subscribe to our newsletter electronically. Simply email me and say, “Sign me up!” This
option is open to all! And another note of contact. Please check out area92aa.org > resources> you’ll find
Agendas, Minutes, Motions and more! All posting will be made available as they are available.

The benefit of your Newsletter? Our Area Handbook say’s, “ …serves as our principal communication tool within the
Area.” Publishing reports from Area 92’s Trusted Servants, Minutes, Motions, Agendas from Quarterlies, Assemblies
and Conferences Committee Reports, Sub-Committee Reports, Financial Reports, Ad-Hoc Reports and Event Flyers. All
in one newsletter.

Funny thing, so much has changed in the dissemination of communication in A.A. Is it now useful to print what has
already been “printed” via email or made available through Google shared space? Is there some wisdom in going to
one place to stay informed? Please don’t be concerned if your shut in and/or your district relies on a printed copy . It’s
a great way to share the message! I’m just asking questions. What are your thoughts on the subject? Seems Area 92
has grown into the digital realm and as a result change must come. GSO say’s, “In any meeting, anywhere, A.A. 's
share experience, strength, and hope with each other, in order to stay sober and help other alcoholics. Modem
-to-modem or face to face, A.A. 's speak the language of the heart in all its power and simplicity. Big Book pg., XXiV
Forward to the Fourth Edition; 2001.
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So, now, I have an assignment for you - if you’d like to join me in the task. I’m asking you to join me in the format of
a Newsletter Ad-Hoc Committee to review and do some housekeeping pertaining to our Area 92 Handbook, page 19,
8.3 WSEA 92 Newsletter Editor. We’ll review: Description, Qualifications, Duties, Credit Line and Expenses reimbursed
by WSEA 92.

So, as part of the whole, with a commitment to meet e/o week for an hour, I’ll ground the date and pattern once I
have more clarity on the committee members involved. I’m aiming for a minimum of two seasons service. This Ad-Hoc
includes both Spanish and English speaking members.

I know we’re headed for a busy season with our Agenda Items. But we can do this housekeeping together- concisely.
Some of you will be handpicked. If interested contact me at newsletter@area92aa.org to be included. All are welcome.
Zoom will be the preferred method of communication. You will need to obtain a copy of the Area Handbook at our
Area website area92@aa.org or purchase via our secretary Jennifer W.

In closing, a big thanks to the super busy , super fun Service Fair in Spokane…yes, it was a Standing Committee
Workshop ... .but the spin on this Faire was so invigorating and validating. Service 2.0! Many minds, working together
for the good of the whole…works. Job well done!

YIS!,

Jacqueline C, WSEA Newsletter Editor, Panel, 74

Area Public Information Chair

Area Technology Chair

Area Treatment Chair

Had the honor to participate in the standing committee workshop last month in Spokane. This was a different
experience, but we'll worth it. Really enjoyed it. Also, the Treatment committee is searching for an individual that is
interested in serving as the Bridging the Gap position for the Area.
Thank you in advance.

Glad to be of service.

Eddie

treatment@area92aa.org
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Area Translation Chair

Happy, Happy New Year Everyone in Area 92!

Here we go, 2025!

December 2, I attended the Standing Committee Meeting. December 7 th, I was at the 60th Annual Prosser Potluck

along with 5 more Spanish speaking members. It was a packed house! There was lots of food, great fellowship and an

awesome Speaker! I couldn’t keep up with him! December 14th. I, along with District 24 DCM Ramiro R. traveled to

Spokane to the Standing Committee Service Fair. Thanks to District 2 for hosting! It was a great unique, creative and

engaging event! Thanks Cyrus and Ramiro for helping at the translation table. And also thanks to all who tried out

the ear phones to experience what it is like for the monolingual Spanish speaking who are able to understand through

translation what you are saying at the microphone. Thank you to those interested in the Translation Committee. I will

be in contact with you soon. On the Handbook Committee I am working with our Area Secretary Jennifer on the

Spanish translation of our Area Handbook.

This is all for now. Thank you everyone! See you all at January Quarterly!

To bring in the new year , Guess what? I have Jury Duty January 6th!

Virginia R.

Translation Chair Panel 74

Area Registrar

So please take some time to make sure your group and district information is up to date with our Area and the
General Service Office(GSO). Your District Committee Members (DCMs) have access to the Fellowship Connection
(GSO’s database of group, district, and area information). If you want to know more about this contact your DCM at
dcm(district number)@area92aa.org or contact me.

May all your communications be joyful,

Dan M. Alt Delegate/Registrar Panel 74
alt-delegate@area92aa.org 509-551-6750

~District and DCM Reports~

District 2
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District 3
Happy 2025 from District 3! The holidays were busy! The Service Fair hosted by District 2 was a wonderful time to see many members
who value service having fun and learning about all the work being done to be available for the still suffering alcoholic. I got to spend
time at the Alkathon at Spokane's Alano Club and see groups from all over Spokane share food and service. What a cool opportunity
for people in our program who are struggling during the holidays. Not much more to report, but I look forward to attending January's
quarterly in Selah!

Sincerely,

Cari S. DCM for District 3

District 4, District 5

District 6

Hello Area, 92!

I am the new Alt-Dcm for district 6! So, for all of you that didn't know our district 20 merged with district 6. So,
district 20 is now dark due to only 5 active groups. Our district meeting is the third Thursday of every month at 6pm
at the Alano club. Our corrections committee is doing good. New meetings in the county jail started for men and
women on Saturdays. Pi/Cpc racks are being filled and working on bringing a professional to lunch. Treatment brought
14 treatment panels into treatment centers. CWCO is doing good all stocked up. We are looking forward to going to
Spokane for the standing committee workshop,

Area 92 is celebrating 30 years this year! Excited to see what the year will bring.so our district is doing pretty good.
CPC is working on a luncheon for professionals. They are getting closer to doing that. We have some corrections of
misunderstandings regarding Treatment centers. Thought we had Saturdays slotted, when we went they said we
didn't have that time. So Eddie G. is going to call and figure it out. Hope to see all of you in Yakima for the
Quarterly. The place of the event has changed to Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church 1107 W. Fremont Ave.
Selah Wa 98942. Maps will tell you to take a left at the place but it's on the right. Happy New Year

Your Alt. DCM Dist. 6

Shawna .L.

District 7

Greetings from District 7, the beautiful LC Valley and surrounding communities!

Happy 2025 and welcome to the midpoint of our current rotation! Things have been pretty quiet in our district as
people have been busy celebrating the holidays with friends and loved ones. We’re looking forward to getting back to
the business of AA starting off with a final report from our district Ad-Hoc Handbook committee at our upcoming
January 11th business meeting. After that, we will hopefully be working with District 22 to get a couple of workshops
on the calendar for the spring.

Looking forward to seeing everybody in Selah in a few weeks for the January Quarterly!

YILAS,

Jim B. DCM, District 7, Area 92, Panel 74
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District 8

The Five Fifteen Happy Hour Group located at 1st Presbyterian Church 521 East Lakeside Avenue, Coeur d’ Alene, ID
83814 hosts our business meeting on the third Wednesday of the month. We have a family room for children
available as well! (This may be related to District 7. If so, my apologies.)

Also, I updated the website with a new address for the Ft. Sherman Group which meets in Coeur d' Alene District 8, 7
days each week at 7:45am:

Ft. Sherman Group

Human Rights Education Institute

414 W. Fortgrounds Drive.

Coeur D' Alene ID 83815

Thank you

Yours in service,

David Robinson DCM D8

District 9

District 10

Happy New Year from District 10!

As 2025 gets underway, we look back on the past year with gratitude and look forward with

excitement for the new year. One day at a time, we can share our experience, strength, and hope

with each other, and support one another in continued sobriety.

We don’t have many updates this month. All our meetings appear to still be going strong and

growing. Ellensburg’s Union Hall, where many meetings are held, has been secured for the

future, which is amazing news! With all the meetings held there, we are grateful they won’t have

to be uprooted and moved to another location.

Our Sunday morning meeting at Union Hall continues to be a very well attended meeting. Every

first Sunday of the month, they hold a breakfast meeting, with breakfast at 9am followed by a

meeting at 10am. It comes highly recommended for anyone that can make it! In addition, their

business/group conscience meeting is the 3rd Sunday of each month. If you’re looking for a

homegroup, they are a great option.

We want to congratulate the following members for sober birthdays in December: Chris W.

(18 mos), Julie (6mos), Amanda (1yr), Mikayla (3mos), Roy (30 days), Steven (22yrs), Theo

(22yrs), Dixie Lee (33yrs), Waylon (11mos), Tiffany (60 days), Amber (6yrs), Dewey (39yrs),

Angela (90 days), Matt (12yrs), Michelle (2mos), Chris (6mos), Catherine (2yrs), Dane (11mos),

Chandra (90 days), Brink (11yrs), Kevin (16yrs), Emily (9mos), Adam (2yrs), Mike (5mos),

Chantal (4mos), Ryan (6mos), Judy (45yrs), and Clifford (46yrs)!
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Stay safe, stay sober, and God bless you!

Yours in service,

Cody R.

Newsletter Rep. District 10

District 11

District 12

Quiet and snowy December passed with little activity in our district. We are meeting on Zoom for the
entire winter and had a great turnout for our last district meeting.
Recovery in the Valley held Holiday meetings with potlucks for both Christmas and New Years Eve
Alcathon. They had 70 in attendance!
There were Women's Ornament parties in Winthrop and in Omak. On to the new year...in health and
sobriety!
We are in the process of creating an archives steering committee. This motion will go out to the groups
and hoping to vote next month.
January birthdays
Twisp
Dave S 41 yrs, Neal 17 yrs
New Hope Group
Phyllis 4 yrs
Riverside Here and Now
Moondog 19 yrs

New Beginnings
Dolores E 37 yrs
Recovery in the Valley
Bob G 13 yrs, Teresa 17 yrs, Monty 5 yrs, John 6 yrs

Yours in service,
Lisa S.

DCM-D12

.

District 13, District 14, District 15, District 16, District 17, District 18, District
19, District 20, District 21, District 22

District 23

Let it snow. Let it snow. Let it snow. And it did, abundantly! Happy New Year to all!
On December 28th, we celebrated some very special birthdays!
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JJ celebrated 3 months and proud father Ron with the most time in our valley. Proudly presented his coin with Mom
Vickie watching.

Jesus celebrated 6 months. Lupe gave him his coin. While his lovely wife and their cute dog proudly watched!

We celebrated another very important birthday. A 23-year coin was presented to Ron for Martin. Our most beloved
who passed away in April 2024. Many shared fond memories of Martin and the service he bestowed on District 23. He
is greatly missed and far from forgotten!

Our Birthday Countdown included 210 years and 9 months of sobriety!

I personally want to thank all of the people who make birthdays special in our district!

UPCOMING BIRTHDAY POTLUCKS: , 4:30 pm January 6, 2025
4:30 pm February 22, 2025
Always held at St Andrews Episcopal Church
Bring a dish to share or beverages. All are welcome! Questions? Call Sherylann 509 682-1817 or Lisa 509 683- 2339

UPCOMING BUSINESS MEETINGS: . January 6th, 2025 5:00pm
February 3rd, 2025 5:00pm
St Andrews Episcopal Church (Log Cabin) Downtown Lake Chelan
Note: We are looking for AA members willing to be of service in our District 23. We will be holding elections for the
New Year 2025! Interested?

Monday Evening AA meeting is permanently closed!
7:00pmOne Day at a Time
Chelan Christian Church
210 E Wapato Ave, Chelan

Pass it on.

Reminder: Applecup Restaurant is permanently closed for AA meetings.

Reminder: Monday Noon "Friends of Bill" has permanently moved to Chelan Christian Church 210 E Wapato Ave,
Chelan
Questions or Suggestions? Call or text Lisa at 509 683 2339

Proud to be of service,
Lisa B
Alt-DCM District 23

District 24

Greetings to all of Area 92 and Happy New year!,

These are the December activities for District 24.
December 14th I attended the Standing Committees Service Fair in Spokane. It was a great event!
December 26th. The District held a Traditions Workshop.
Activities coming up are:
January 5th. CPC (Permanent Committee for Conventions) meeting at Grupo Comunidad in Pasco.
January 5th in Walla Walla, the reopening of Grupo Hispano.
January 18th. Grupo Fortaleza y Esperanza will celebrate their 21st. anniversary at 3pm, Columbia Valley Grange,
6300 W. Court St., Pasco, Wa.
District 24 meets every last Sunday of the month at 2pm. at Grupo 12 in Pasco.
This is all for now, Thank you.

Ramiro R.
DCM District 24

District 25 District 26
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Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly
The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each
of us: Our DCM’s, GSR’s, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as any member
within Area 92. Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, Western Montana and
Hermiston Oregon.
Submissions: Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion points to the
Editor. All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. Any opinions expressed
herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or activity published by A.A. as a whole
except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise copyrighted by A.A.W.S.

The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time. Each submission should
be approximately 250 words.

Submission Methods: Email to newsletter@area92aa.org or US Mail to Address below
Area 92 Newsletter
670 Swanson Mill Road
Tonasket, WA 98855
This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

● No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
● The Mailing Address has been changed.
● All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
● All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
● Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Sincerely yours in Service!

Jacqueline C.. Newsletter Editor AREA 92 / Panel 74
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